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Key Dates

Did you know that the term 
dates for the academic 
year are available to view 
and download from our 
website?  
www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/
parents/termdates

Dates for 2024-25 and 
2025-26 academic years 
are available too.

Tues, 12 March
Non-uniform day for Year 
7 & 8 only

Fri, 15 March
Year 10 STAR interview 
techniques assembly

Mon, 18 March
Year 9 DTP/ACWY 
Vaccinations
Year 10 Newman College 
Assembly

Tues, 26 March
Year 11 Parents Evening 
(online)

Weds, 27 March
Easter Bingo Evening 
(Year 7 & Year 8)

27-29 March 
London Trip (Year 10 & 
Year 11 Performing Arts 
pupils)

Thurs, 28 March
End of Spring Term
Early lunch followed by 
school closure at 1.10pm

Mon, 15 April 
Start of Summer Term

Weds, 24 April
Year 8 HPV Vaccinations

Science Pupils Going For Gold 
The first groups of pupils have started to receive their Science badges. 
These have been awarded for successfully completing twenty Seneca 
assignments with an average score of at least 70%.  

Science badges are linked to Seneca completion and 
are given through a range of tiers.  The yellow badge is 
the first tier of the department's award programme and 
is presented to those, across all year groups, who have 
met the twenty assignment target.  

Seneca is an highly 
engaging online 
homework and revision 
platform based on exam 
board specifications, it 
uses smart algorithms 
that help students to 
remember topics better.

Assistant Head of 
Science, Mrs Potter 
said, "Badges are 
awarded for our basic 
homework expectation 
but we are keen to 
offer acknowledgement 
to the vast majority of 
students who complete their homework every week without issue."

Meeting each completed assignments target will allow the badge to be exchanged 
for the next tier, up to the prestigious gold badge. 

Head of Science, Mr Bedford added, "These pupils' Science badges are a worthy 
addition to what in some cases is already a wide collection!"

Pupils are reminded that Seneca club is runs every Wednesday lunch time in the 
Nucleus where pupils can use the science laptops to complete their homework, 
ask for help or resolve any password issues.

This group of Year 7 pupils were amongst those gaining their badge this week:  
Sophia L, Morsal M, Imogen K, Akemi K, Larna Jayne 
W, Jacob S, Oliver C, Wez A, Theo L, Ada McM, Holly 
McC, Dexter H, Marshall T, Joel W, Archie Q.

http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/termdates
http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/termdates
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Year 11 Key Dates
We have received several enquiries this week 
from parents of Year 11 regarding reminders of 
the Prom and GCSE exam dates. 

The last possible date of a GCSE exam is Weds, 26 June 
and holidays should not be booked before this. 

The date for the Prom has been set for Thursday, 4 
July at Charnock Farm, Wigan Road, Leyland. Further 
information, costs and timings for this event will be issued 
to pupils and parents in the coming weeks via Mrs Bailey, 
Head of Year 11.  

Year 10 Peer Mentors 2023-2024

What is a Peer Mentor? Christopher C - R6 Oliver E - C3

At Priory we realise that our older pupils are 
excellent role models for younger pupils and 
so we have a very successful peer mentoring 
programme in place. 
 
Our qualified peer mentors will help pupils 
cope with everyday life and worries at school 
and will offer guidance on both social and 
academic areas of school life.
 
Peer Mentors also act as reading mentors to 
younger pupils, they are a point of contact 
within Learning for Life groups for Year 7 and 
they work alongside the prefects to represent 
the school at events such as open evenings, 
performing arts performances and parent 
evenings.
 

Our mission:

“To support our peers by Enhancing social competence, Building 
security within the setting and wider community by realising their worth 
as social beings, Improving attendance and educational attainment 
whilst Developing friendship skills in a positive environment.”

Jake L - D4 Charlotte M - D6

Kira S - C1 Chittara K-V - D3

Lewis A - D5 Lauren C - D3

Umar H - D1 Emma H - R6

Emily P - C2 DaMari S - R3

All Peer Mentors have attended structured 
training sessions in school with an external 
trainer where they were given an introduction 
to mentoring and 'buddying' younger ones. 

Each learner participated in activities across 
five challenges to gain a 10 hours accredited 
ASDAN certificate. This nationally recognised 
certificate qualifies their competence in the 
role.

Where to find us...

Come and have a chat with us at the Peer 
Mentor Station where we can offer advice 
and support.

We’re here 
to help!
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Easter Bingo at Priory
On the evening of Wednesday, 27 March we are holding an Easter 
Bingo fundraiser for Year 7 and Year 8 pupils and their families.

The event promises to be lots of fun with prizes to be won, a raffle, 
refreshments and a tuck shop. Bingo cards will be £1 for a book of 5 
games or £5 for 6 books.

The event is free to attend however there is limited capacity.  We'd very 
much like our Year 7 & 8 pupils and their families to join us so if you'd like 
to come along, please simply reply to the text that has been sent to parents 
and include the total number of people in your party, or visit our website and 
complete the short booking form >> www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/events/2024-
03-27-easter-bingo.  

Please see poster or visit our website for further details>>

www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/news/2024-02-27-easter-bingo-27-march

Thank you for your support!

http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/events/2024-03-27-easter-bingo 
http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/events/2024-03-27-easter-bingo 
http://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/news/2024-02-27-easter-bingo-27-march


Mrs Cowell 
Vice Principal
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Chilli 
Challenge Winners
Here are this week's winners who received 
their chilli token this morning to claim their free 
breaktime snack from the dining rooms. 

Year 7  Holly McC R2
Year 8  Georgia R R6
Year 9  Aaron H C5
Year 10  Jake L D4
Year 11  Lewis T Gr6
 
The amount of entries was impressive as it more than 
doubled this week. The leaderboard remains the same 
but there was some significant gap closing going on 
between 2nd, 3rd and 4th places:

1st  HODDER 2nd  DOUGLAS
3rd  CALDER 4th  RIBBLE
 
Don't forget to pick up your next challenge sheet from 
the post boxes in your dining areas.  There are three 
challenges to complete, each one with an increasing 
difficulty, and pop your answers in your year group post 
box.

Interhouse 
Competition 
Douglas | Calder | 
Hodder | Ribble

British Science Week
Next week all pupils will be taking part in 
special science lessons to celebrate British 
Science Week.

In a break from their usual lessons, pupils will 
be investigating the theme of 'time' and how to 
accurately measure it.

British Science Week 2024 marks its 30th anniversary, 
with the inaugural celebration happening in 1994.
How many scientific innovations have there been 
since then? What was life like 30 years ago without 
smart phones and social media?

As part of British Science Week, all 
pupils are invited to enter our 

Periodic Table House Competition

Pick up an entry form from your 
science teacher and make sure to 
return it to the box in the Nucleus 

by next Friday, 8 March.



Learn to SucceedLearn to SucceedLearn to SucceedLearn to Succeed

Mrs Elliott's Cool Readers Club
Here's what our Cool Readers Club is all about...

These are our reading stars put forward by their English teacher.  We interview them about their current 
book, what they like reading about and what they like to do when they’re not reading. 

Introducing Jess and James...
Two Year 7s have been discussing their latest reading adventures as part of our Cool Reader 
series.

Jess has been taken into a world of marshmallows and 
man-eating sharks in ‘The 13-Storey Treehouse.’

This is a series of books by Andy and Terry who 
live in the treehouse which has a giant catapult, an 
underground laboratory, a tank of man-eating sharks 
and a marshmallow machine, among other crazy 
activities.

“It’s really entertaining so I am enjoying it,” said Jess. 
“There are 14 in the series and I have 10 at home and 
I am currently reading the first.

“My favourite author is JK Rowling and the Harry Potter series.”

In her spare time Jess attends Bamber Bridge Tennis Centre and takes part in gymnastics. “My favourite discipline 
is the bar. I have been involved in gymnastics since I was seven. I like competing for my club.”

James is a member of Priory’s popular Dungeon and 
Dragons Club but he does find time to read.

“I am currently reading a Beast Quest book. There is a 
series.  It’s not bad.

“My favourite book is Diary of a Wimpy Kid as it’s easy 
to read.

“I enjoy Food Technology in school as it’s a bit different.

“I attend The Dungeon and Dragons Club which is 
sometimes challenging but I enjoy it.

“In the future I would like to be an oil rig worker or a pilot.”

Mrs Elliott English
Teacher and Chief Librarian
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Bringing music to your ears at 
break and lunch
MaBaL (Music at Break and Lunch) is music played through the school's 
loud speaker system during break and lunch.  Chosen by Mr Taylor, Lead 
Teacher for Music, this is designed to offer exposure to the curriculum in 
different ways, and support pupils' appreciation of music.

The focus is on one theme each week across a genre, a country or from history.  The theme could also link to 
the season, a festival or an event in school, such as last term's production, Legally Blonde.

Next week, it's all about: Soul & Motown
One a genre, one a record label from Detroit. Soul music is a genre of African American pop music that led to 
many later genres, from funk and dance music to hip hop and contemporary R&B. It developed in the USA in 
the late 1950s from African American church music called ‘gospel music’. After slavery ended in 1865, African 
Americans weren't welcome in the churches of white Americans, so they built their own churches and sang 
Christian songs with African-American vocal styles and rhythms. They sang 
joyful, up-tempo gospel songs while clapping and moving to the beat, and they 
sang slower gospel songs that expressed deep feelings like yearning for God's 
love.  

The most popular style of soul music in the early-60s was Motown's pop soul. In 
1959, Motown Records launched in the northern city of Detroit, Michigan. The 
word comes from a portmanteau of ‘Motor’ and ‘Town’ as Detroit was the home 
of the Ford motor company. The rhythms of Motown songs were familiar for 
white listeners to hear and dance to by playing tambourine and rhythm guitar 
on the second and fourth beats of each bar. They also had female singers like 
Diana Ross and The Supremes use female pop-music voices instead of their 
natural bluesy voices of such as Etta James.

Some of Motown's best singles include ‘You've Really Got a Hold 
on Me’ and ‘The Tracks of My Tears’ by The Miracles, ‘Uptight 
(Everything's Alright)’ by Stevie Wonder and ‘I Heard It Through 
the Grapevine’ by Marvin Gaye. Motown's biggest hit was ‘I'll Be 
There by The Jackson 5’, featuring an 11-year-old Michael Jackson 
on lead vocals.  

This theme will be running for two weeks whilst the mock exams 
continue due to air time being a little more intermittent.

Future weeks' theme suggestions are welcomed - pupils/staff 
should see Mr Taylor, 
email a.taylor@priory.
lancs.sch.uk or contact 
via Teams chat.

Mr Taylor 
Lead Teacher of Music

mailto:a.taylor%40priory.lancs.sch.uk?subject=
mailto:a.taylor%40priory.lancs.sch.uk?subject=
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Game On For Year 10 Girls 
Football Team
REPORT BY MRS BULLOCK, PE TEACHER & HEAD OF YEAR 10.

Before the half term break the Year 10 girls played in the South Ribble 5 a-side indoor football 
tournament at All Hallows. 

The girls got off to a steady start drawing the first 
game against All Hallows B Team. All the girls grew in 
confidence and, by the third game, Molly had scored 
two great goals against All Hallows A to win 2- 0. 

We then played against Leyland St Mary's, drawing 1-1 
with Alessia scoring a fantastic goal. Our final match 
was against Penwortham Girls High School where we 
drew 0-0 with some exceptional defending. 

Mrs Bullock's player of the match went to Ruby for 
excellent communication and goalkeeping skills.

Priory ended up coming in 4th place out of 7 teams. 
Well done girls, a great team effort!

Team: Alessia S, Olivia S, Molly S, Caitlyn P, Eloise G 
and Ruby E.
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Class of 
2006: 

Jordan North
Jordan Joins Capital Radio to Host 
Breakfast Show Starting April 2024 

Capital announced last week that broadcaster and 
radio presenter, Jordan North, will become the new 
host of Capital Radio's flagship Breakfast Show.

Priory's Class of 2006 celebrity returned to Priory 
in 2018 to deliver an inspirational speech to the 
outgoing Year 11 pupils.  Jordan never forgot his 
roots and often 
mentions his 
favourite teacher 
(Mrs Crank)  in his 
shows. 

Jordan started 
his DJ radio 
b r o a d c a s t i n g 
career in Preston, 
with early stints 
at Rock FM, and 
departs from Radio 
1 after a decade.  

The news was 
broadcast live on 
air, where outgoing 
host Roman 
Kemp introduced 
Jordan to the 
Capital Breakfast 
audience.

Spotted! 
Class of 2019: 
Mohammed 'Nawwy' Ali
M o h a m m e d 
was spotted on 
ITV's Saturday 
night game 
show, the 1% 
Club, where 
c o n t e s t a n t s 
a n s w e r 
q u e s t i o n s 
about logic 
and common sense to win £100,000.  See episode 
broadcast 17 February.

Presenter Lee Mack had a jibe at two contestants with 
famous names, including Mohammed who joked that 
the boxer was actually his great uncle!  

Unfortunately the former Priory pupil, with siblings in 
Year 9 and Year 
11, didn't win the 
big money although 
did well, going out 
at 30% with this 
question...

(answer below)

Class of 2012: 
Ed Duckworth
Ed was the referee during the Accrington Stanley v 
AFC Wimbledon match on Tuesday, 13 February. This 
is Ed's first year as 
referee in the English 
Football League.

1% Club Answer: Twice
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I Love Maths Because...
Head of Maths Mr Sneddon, along with the Maths Department, is 
running a competition asking pupils to say what they particularly enjoy about their 
subject. 

Pupils are tasked with completing the following sentence, "I love Maths because..." and qualifying 
responses are rewarded with an I love Maths badge.

Here's why Year 8 Alfie loves Maths:

Alfie...  because of the specific answers which makes it 
very simple, this means that there is an exact answer for 

everything unlike English 
where everything is abstract. 

Pupils that want to claim 
an 'I love Maths' badge should simply click the link below 
(or check your year group Teams) to access the online form 
and write Mr Sneddon a few sentences explaining why you 
love maths. The best responses from each year group will be 
selected and also featured here in our article. 

  https://forms.office.com/e/cAKzEBpP1H

New TV Display 
Screens

Pupils and staff may have noticed that we have two 
new digital TV display screens at Priory where you 
will find an abundance of news and information.

From Priory Post articles and extra curricular clubs to weekly 
announcements and important bulletins - the screens will be 
kept up to date daily. 

There is red tickertape scrolling across the bottom of the 
screen with important messages and reminders for the 
day,  such as trip meetings and exams timings, and it is 
recommended that pupils check this every day on passing.  
If they have more time, then take a read of some of the other 
content as well, including the fun 'Did you know' snippets 
linking to that week's Music at Break and Lunch (MaBaL).  As 
the weekly newsletter’s on there, they may spot themselves 
too!

The screens can be found in the corridor heading towards the 
dining room and the other is in the Technology department.  
Look out for another coming to the Bistro soon. 
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World Book Day | 7 March
Priory prides itself on developing confident readers to ensure that 
all our pupils are able to participate in reading for pleasure.  We 
have a library stocked with great reads for the pupils and pupil 
librarians happy to make recommendations and offer advice.  We 
have also invested in reading software which is already making a 
difference to not just pupils' reading skills, but also to their desire 
to read for pleasure.

World Book Day takes place on the 7th March.  Staff will be 
sharing their own reading experiences during lessons and quizzes 
will bring a bit of fun to the day, but we'd also like to re-affirm with 
parents and carers why we value reading so highly.  

1. Children who own a book are three times more likely to read 
above age expected level.

2. Reading for pleasure is the single biggest indicator of a child’s 
future success – more than their family circumstances, their 
parents’ educational background or their income.

3. Reading for pleasure is one of the most important predictors of 
test scores at age 16, regardless of background.

4. There is a strong correlation between regular reading for 
pleasure and mental wellbeing

5. Reading improves a child’s empathy skills
Source: World Book Day website

Here's just some of the antics 
we got up to last year...

Mrs Elliott English
Teacher and Chief Librarian
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Engineering The Future for 
Year 10 Pupils
The Technology department 
were recently able to secure a 
fantastic ‘hands-on’ learning 
experience for 25 of our Year 
10 Engineering students at 
Preston College. 

The college created a range of 
bespoke sessions for pupils to 
sample life in the Engineering 
department, delivered by 
experienced college staff. The visit 
focused on Aeronautical, Automotive 
and General Engineering which 
gave Priory pupils the opportunity 
to explore new areas of engineering 
from a different learning perspective 
and enhance their current subject 
knowledge. 

Technology Teacher, Mrs Lockwood, 
who accompanied the pupils, said 
"All the students thoroughly enjoyed 
the activities and found the visit 
inspiring and informative, helping to 
inform their career choices for the 
future."

Mrs Lockwood 
Technology Teacher
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Year 8 Immunisations (HPV)
IntraHealth, the schools' immunisation team will be visiting 
Penwortham Priory Academy on 24 April to administer the HPV vaccine to 
Year 8 pupils.

Parents of Year 8 pupils have been emailed details, including the link to the consent form.   It is important that you 
follow the link (also below) and complete the form even if you do not wish your child to have the immunisations 
- click the pink YES box to consent to the vaccination or the red NO box if you do not want your child to receive 
the vaccine.  Further information about the immunisation programme can also be accessed via the link.  

https://nhsImms.azurewebsites.net/session/0eb25eb1 

If you have made an error or are unsure whether you have already completed a form, 
please contact IntraHealth on the telephone number below. Please do not attempt to 
complete another form.

If you experience any difficulties with the link, have any questions or your child's health 
changes, please contact IntraHealth direct on 03333 583 397 Option 2 and then Option 
1.
 
Please note that the link will close at midnight tonight (Friday, 1 March).

https://nhsImms.azurewebsites.net/session/0eb25eb1 
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Wednesday, 27th March 
Doors open at 6pm ~ Eyes down at 6.15pm

Evening closes at 7.30pm approx.

We invite Year 7 & 8 pupils and their 
families to join us for a cracking 

evening of bingo fun. 
Egg-cellent prizes to be won!

Free Admission | £1 a book | £5 for six books 
Refreshments | Tuck Shop | Raffle 

Book your place by replying to the text sent to parents or 
via the school website using the QR code below. 

Easter Bingo
at Penwortham Priory Academy
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Year 10s Introduced To 
Volunteering at Assembly
Last Wednesday, Priory welcomed Alison Coates of the Royal Voluntary 
Service to talk about the benefits of volunteering.

Alison is a platinum champion for the RVS and spoke to Year 
10 pupils in an assembly on the subject of giving up your 
time to helps others.

The volunteering charity supports the NHS and people in 
need in every corner of Britain. Their volunteers work with 
healthcare teams and in communities providing practical 
help and emotional support when people are struggling to 
cope.  There are other sources dedicated to helping people 
find volunteering opportunities and Alison spoke about how 
to look for these too.

Pupils learnt about why volunteering could be for them.

• Meeting new people and connecting with the community
• Learn new skills
• Improve your wellbeing
• Make a difference
• Give something back

A leaflet is available with further information about volunteering 
and this, as well as links, will be added to the Year 10 
Teams.  If anyone would like to explore any ideas they have 
for volunteering then they can speak with Ms Smith, Lead 
Practioner for Personal Development.  

www.royalvoluntaryservice.org.uk

Learning Newsletters
Every half term we put together a newsletter for parents where we seek 
to share some of the initiatives and strategies we use in school so you 
might best support your child at home, in order to benefit them and further 
enhance their educational experiences in the long term.

This next issue looks at 'Reading' with an introduction to BorrowBox  
(Lancashire County Council's free digital library service) and Reading 
Plus (a new reading programme for Year 7, 8 & 9)

This half term's issue has been emailed to parents last week however 
all past issues can be downloaded from the school website at>>  www.
priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/newsletters  
(see Learning Newsletters tab) Mrs Cowell 

Vice Principal

http://www.royalvoluntaryservice.org.uk
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YEAR 10 & 11: 
Update From Preston College
Next Open Event - Thursday, 7th March 4-7pm.

Important changes regarding courses /
curriculum for students starting in September 
2024:

Aeronautical Engineering – Unfortunately this 
pathway of Engineering will no longer be offered. The 
college has been unable to recruit staff for 18 months to 
deliver this course and do not want to be in a position in 
September where new learners enrol on programmes 
without a subject specific practitioner. Learners who 
have had offers and applied for this course have been 
notified via a letter to their home address. The college 
will liaise with them directly regarding new course 
choices. There are alternatives of T Level Engineering 
or BTEC Level 3 Engineering for these applicants.

Electrical and Plumbing Apprenticeships -  The 
college has ended its partnership with JTL for both 
Electrical and Plumbing apprenticeships, and has 
announced that it is offering both these apprenticeship 
pathways from September 2024. Being impartial, they 
recommend all applicants to apply for both JTL and 
Preston College to give the best opportunity of gaining 
employment. The college website and application form 
are currently being updated.

BTEC Level 2 in eSports – The 
college has been successful in 
gaining a £1.5 million investment 
that will transform the ground 
floor of its VPA building into 
a new digital suite. Work has 
started and will be finished for 
this September. The college is 
therefore delighted to be able 
to offer Level 2 eSports. This 
will also be an option for current 
Year 10s at their taster days 
throughout June/July. Course 
information will be added to the 
website in due course.

Bursary and enrolment 
accounts – See next page for 
information about the scheme 
which will open at the beginning 

of April. This will also be sent out via email to all 
applicants. Enrolment this year will again be online 
where students upload their GCSE results to the 
college portal. Some students get invited into college 
after GCSE results day, especially lower level learners 
and also students that require a DBS to be undertaken. 
Over the Easter period enrolment accounts will be 
issued to all applicants and they will be on hand to 
support them with accepting their place.

Success at Noda awards (national body that 
represents amateur theatre). Preston College has 
been successful in picking up two awards at NODA. 
It won Best Youth Drama (39 steps) and Best Youth 
Musical (Mary Poppins). It is extremely proud of 
its staff and students in being recognised for their 
outstanding work.

Interviews – In total they have interviewed pupils in 
27 schools across Lancashire and have offered places 
to a record number. Applications for September 2024 
are nearly 400 up on this time last year. While they do 
their best to accommodate all learners, it's important 
to reiterate to students that if they have missed their 
college interview and still want a place they must 
rebook by emailing applications@preston.ac.uk  

https://www.preston.ac.uk/course-detail/school-leavers/t-level-in-engineering-design--development-for-engineering-and-manufacturing/Engineering-T-Level/
https://www.preston.ac.uk/course-detail/school-leavers/engineering---level-3/GENENGINEERING01/
mailto:applications@preston.ac.uk
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Year 10 English Literature and 
Language Revision Guides 

In Year 11, pupils will sit GCSEs in both 
English Literature and English Language.  To 
support their learning, which involves the 
close study of several texts, we have secured 
a limited stock of revision guides. 

Year 10 will be shown the range of guides that we 
have as there are a collection of ‘mind map’ style 
guides along with traditional revision guides. These 
cover the key areas of the texts studied at GCSE as 
well as practical advice on how to approach exam 
questions.

We highly recommend purchasing these in Year 
10 as, due to the volume of texts that pupils need 
to know, the sooner that they can be in the habit of 
revising ‘little and often’, the better.

Each pupil in Year 10 will study: Macbeth, An 
Inspector Calls, A Christmas Carol and the Poetry 
Anthology.

The guides available are: 

Macbeth (CGP and Mind Map Booklet) 
An Inspector Calls (CGP and Mind Map Booklet) 
A Christmas Carol (CGP and Mind Map Booklet)  
Eduqas Anthology (CGP)
Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar Handbook (CGP)

Payment must be made in advance through your online 
SCOPay account before the guides can be released 
to pupils (please allow for a delay in notification from 
the finance department).  

Should parents have any questions, please ask your 
child to speak with their English teacher or contact 
them directly via email.

A copy of the letter that has been emailed to parents 
this week can be downloaded from the school website 
at>>  www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/letters

Ms S Beswick
Head of English 

http:// www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/letters
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SATURDAY SUNDAYMONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

ACTION FOR HAPPINESS

House Points Table 

 Gold Silver Bronze 

Hodder 8 4 8 
Calder 5 8 7 
Ribble 4 5 11 
Douglas 4 4 12 

 

Well done to the following houses for the previous events 

Chilli Challenge 20/1 – Hodder – GOLD! 
MaBaL Music Challenge – Ribble – GOLD! 
Health Food Relay – Ribble – GOLD! 
Chilli Challenge 2/2 – Hodder – GOLD! 
Pancake Flipping – Hodder – GOLD! 
Chilli Challenge 9/2 – Hodder – GOLD! 

Next Event 

Announced 
Soon! 
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Mobile Phone Policy
Following the guidance released last week 
by the Department for Education which 
states: ‘Mobile phones will be banned in schools 
across England under new guidance issued to 
teachers’, we would like to remind everyone 
about our procedures in relation to mobile 
phones. 

We of course understand that parents may wish 
their child to carry a mobile phone for their personal 
safety, so as a school, we take a sensible and 
practical approach with this in mind.

Whilst mobile phones can be brought into school, 
to minimise any detrimental impact they may have 
on our core purpose of ‘Learning to Succeed’, every 
day, the following applies once pupils enter the 
school grounds:

• Mobile phones must be ‘off and out of sight’, 
always. 

• They should not be seen on the school site at any 
time.

• All pupils have a locker, so we advise them to 
store phones securely in their locker at the start 
of the day.

• If not in their locker, then they should be kept in 
their bags, but they must be ‘off and out of sight’, 
always.

• The only exception is that they may be used in 
the school reception area after 3:20pm to contact 
parents regarding travel arrangements, with the 
permission of a member of staff.

• If your daughter or son needs to contact home 
for any reason during the school day, they should 
go to either the school reception or the Pastoral 
office, at either break or lunchtime, and we will 
allow them to use a school phone.

• To support us in implementing our procedures, 
we would ask that if you need to contact your 
daughter or son during the school day, that you 
ring the school and a message will be passed on 
to your daughter or son by a member of staff.  

• If you require a response to the message from 
your daughter or son, a member of staff will allow 
them to use a school phone to call you.

• Pupils who bring 
mobile phones 
into school do 
so entirely at 
their own risk.

• The school cannot accept any responsibility for theft, 
loss, damage or health effects (potential or actual) 
resulting from their use.

Consequences:
• Any pupil seen by a member 

of staff with a mobile 
phone will have the device 
confiscated by that member 
of staff for it not being ‘off 
and out of sight’.

• Mobile phones confiscated 
by a member of staff at 
breaks or lunch time, will be 
taken to the Pastoral office, where they will be named 
and locked away securely until the end of the day.

• If a mobile phone is confiscated by a member of staff 
during a lesson, a member of the Pastoral Team or SLT 
will come to the lesson to collect the mobile phone and 
take it to the Pastoral office for secure storage.

• Confiscated mobile phones may be collected by the 
pupil, from the Pastoral Office, at the end of the day, and 
they will be issued with an SLT After School Detention.

• If any pupil refuses to give any member of staff their 
mobile phone for it not being ‘off and out of sight’, the 
pupils’ parent/guardian will be contacted, and the pupil 
will be sent home.

• The following morning, the parent/guardian will need 
to come into school with their daughter or son to meet 
with a member of the Senior Leadership Team.

• Persistent flouting of the mobile phone rules will result 
in inclusion in our isolation and reflection room.

• As such, a pupil who persistently has their mobile 
phone confiscated will result in the device being placed 
in the school safe until a parent or guardian is able to 
come to school to collect the device and speak to a 
member of the Senior Leadership Team.

Remember, 
‘Off and out of sight’ always!'

Thank you in advance for your support in relation to this.


